
 

 

 

 

 

December 29, 2022  

 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
 
My name is Pastor Luis Rivera. I have pastored the church Ríos de Agua Viva (Church 
Rivers of Living Water) for more than 20 years with a membership of more than 1000 
people and the largest latin church In the state of Minnesota. 

We want to thank senator Bobby Joe Champion for his consistent, honest and ethical 
support of the driver's license for all. Senator Champion has passed this bill two 
different times in the Senate. We believe he has the ability to do it once more.  

We also want to thank Mariano Espinoza and Jovita Francisco Morales. Their voice and 
work for over two decades has been an inspiration to the Latino community in 
Minnesota. We here today are excited to see Senator Champion once again author the 
bill.  

We are excited to be part of the amazing coalition coming together to finally get the 
driver license for all approved in Minnesota. 

For more information or verify the data provided in this letter please Yolanda Jimenez 
secretary of the church at 651-502-0717 or email ravchurchmn@gmail.com.    

                                                                                                                                                            

 Sincerely, 

 

 Pastor Luis Rivera 

 

 

 

 

Ministerios Internacionales 

Rios de Agua Viva 
Pastores Luis y Zaira Rivera 

940 Reaney Ave 

St Paul, MN 55106 

 

 

  Servicios   Estudio Bíblico – Martes 7pm              
  Alabanza y Adoración – Domingo 8:30am, 10am, 11:30pm.                                                   
 


